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Thank you for your "letter of the 29 November to the Chief Medical 
Officer on whose behalf I am replying. 

The anti-D protective injection is one of a`ggumber of specific 
immunoglobulins which are obtained from~v'oluhteer donors who have 
high levels of the immunoglobulin either because they have become 
sensitised through pregnancy or because they have volunteered to 
be immunised to develop these high levels. 

The process used to obtain anti-D and all the other intramuscular 
immunoglobulins from plasma involves agents which are known to 
inactivate the AIDS virus. 

The World Health Organisation who looked at the question of the 
safety of immunoglobulins with regard to the virus which is the 
causal agent of AIDS in both 1983 and 1984 have been satisfied that 
there is no epidemiological evidence that the use of immunoglobulins 
transmits AIDS. This view was based on the lack of any evidence of 
cases of AIDS associated with immunoglobulin despite the use of 
many millions of doses of immunoglobulin. 

All the anti-D immunoglobulin used in this country is collected 
from volunteer donors in the UK. As you will know from Government 
announcements all donations- are now screened to detect any evidence 
of infection by the AIDS virus. The very small risk of any donation 
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being contaminated by the AIDS virus is therefore now even less 
likely. 

I hope you will find this helpful. 

Yours sincerely 

G RO-C 

Dr Alison Smithies 

Principal Medical 
Officer 
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